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I want to appreciate the International Mathematical Union for the financial support 
I received for my PhD studies through the International Mathematical Union 
Breakout Graduate Fellowship (IMU-BGF) Award. It’s such a great privilege to be 
a recipient of the prestigious IMU-BGF Award.  

I commenced my PhD degree program in July, 2018 at the University of KwaZulu-
Natal, South Africa. Things were a bit challenging at the first year of the studies 
because I had no funding. Although the university offers fee remission, the cost of 
living is very high and it's difficult for students to survive without funding.  
 
After being granted the award in October 2019, I was able to focus more on my 
studies. The award enabled me to settle my educational and living expenses. This 
further motivated me to intensify efforts in my research and became more 
productive. I was able to attend conferences, symposia and schools. Many of the 
achievements I made in my PhD studies won’t have been possible without the 
financial support from the fellowship. Indeed, the award made my PhD studies 
progress with ease, joy and peace of mind, knowing that the financial burden had 
been taken care of.  
 
Also, being internationally recognized set a pace of aiming high in my academic 
pursuit. This gave me the encouragement to apply for postdoctoral opportunities, 
and I have been awarded a postdoctoral fellowship at the Technion-Israel Institute 
of Technology. 
  
Thanks to the IMU for this great opportunity. 




